
 
 

Providing a WAY for the WILLING 
 

“The outreach is going well so far here at KU, but I mainly have encountered pro-life students, 

and we don’t need to reach them.  I just thank them for coming by, and I move on.” 

 

When a JFA volunteer at our University of     

Kansas (KU) outreach said this to me, I            

exclaimed, “What if I told you that it is just as 
significant to impact a pro-life person as it is a 

pro-choice person, and maybe more?   
 

Three other volunteers at the same outreach 

were having a tough time knowing how to          

motivate the pro-life students they met.  I sat 

down with each of them and explained how pro-life students they meet might very well be arro-

gant, annoying, ignorant, or inactive, even if their pro-life convictions are genuine.   

 

I also showed each of them the Developing Heroes Instead of Spectators letter that I origi-
nally wrote in December of 2008.  I’ve used this letter to help hundreds of pro-lifers know how 

to motivate their pro-life friends to wise action on be-

half of the unborn.  I’ve recently created an updated 

version and have enclosed it for you to read and share 

with someone you know. 

 

Are you ready to help?  Millions of pro-lifers are not 

prepared.  Consequently they do nothing to stop the 

killing.  They don’t defend the humanity of the unborn.  

They don’t challenge others.  They find themselves 

lacking good tools and encouragement.  Will you take 

a stand and help your pro-life friends step up, too?   

 

Just last month I talked to a young lady in Oklahoma who had very little involvement in stopping 

abortion or equipping pro-lifers, even though she showed potential to be active: she was firmly 

pro-life, personally convicted about the injustice, and even said she would defend the unborn if 

the topic was brought up.  I prepared her to take a stand with several of the resources listed in 

the Developing Heroes piece.  Just a few days later she graciously challenged her small group 
Bible study. Praise God! 

 

Won’t you read the enclosed letter and share it this month 
with someone else.  You can help someone in the same way! 
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